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We are thrilled to have ended our 
academic year on such a high. With 
covid restrictions removed, we 
were able to re-engage with some 
of our traditional community 
events including our annual sports 
day.  
 
We decided this event would need 
to look different.  So instead of lots 
of stalls, stress and work load – we 
opted for a calm “bring a picnic” 
event instead.  I can honestly say I 
think it was the most enjoyable 
sports day ever, and the feedback 
from parents was amazing.  Thank 
you to all those families who 
supported us on the day, and of course thank you to our team who always pull out the stops 
to make everything “the best it can be!”  
 

We are now planning for the Autumn term, and 
we really want to re-develop our links with the 
community.  Our annual marquee will really help 
with this and our thoughts are that we could 
hold a monthly community market.  Not only 
would this bring in local businesses, it will give 
the pupils an authentic insight into the world of 
work and financial literacy.  If you know anyone 
“local” who has their own business, please ask 
them to get in touch.  Together, we could do 
something amazing that benefits our families, 
local businesses and most importantly, our 
pupils.   

 
From September the new Curriculum for Wales is mandatory for all primary schools. We are 
very excited, and more than ready for this.  Designing a curriculum is a journey, and not an 
event, and we need everyone’s input if we are to truly to deliver an authentic curriculum that 
ensures our pupils aspire to the four purposes of the new curriculum. 
 
I would like to thank all our families for supporting us through another challenging year, and 
wish everyone a wonderful summer break.   Mrs Caswell (Head Teacher)  


